
Press release: Welsh Secretary calls
on Welsh Government to take further
steps to drive up animal welfare
standards

Secretary of State for Wales Alun Cairns is calling on Welsh Ministers in
Cardiff Bay to follow Westminster’s lead and explore the potential of
implementing a ban on third party puppy sales in Wales.

It comes as the UK Government today (8 Feb) launches a call for evidence in
England, seeking views on a possible ban on third party sales, which would
mean anyone looking to buy or adopt a dog will either deal directly with the
breeder or with one of the nation’s many animal rehousing centres.

It forms part of a package of reforms implemented by the UK Government
designed to drive up welfare standards.

Welsh Secretary Alun Cairns said:

Wales is a nation of animal lovers and it is vital that we maintain
the highest standards of animal welfare. The UK Government is
serious about improving welfare in breeding establishments and at
the point of sale to ensure our much loved pets get the right start
in life.

The call for evidence launched today marks a further step in the UK
Government’s aim to raise the bar standards in England. I would
encourage the Welsh Government to carefully consider the evidence
that is submitted and to explore the potential of implementing the
same measures in Wales.

Launching the call for evidence on a ban in England, UK Government
Environment Secretary Michael Gove invited all interested parties to share
their views by 2 May 2018 on how this could best be introduced.
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